
Monday Night Raw – December
13,  1993:  The  Savage
Stereotype
Monday  Night Raw
Date: December 13, 1993
Location: Mid-Hudson Civic Center, Poughkeepsie, New York
Commentators: Vince McMahon, Jim Cornette

With Bobby Heenan gone, it’s probably time to start the very long
running tradition of rotating commentators to go with Vince. Other
than that we’re getting close to the start of the build to the Royal
Rumble, which means we’re in for a long six weeks or so. If nothing
else there’s Randy Savage vs. Fatu. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

We look at the end of last week’s show with Heenan being thrown out
of the building.

Vince brings in Cornette, with a Santa Claus cover on the tennis
racket. That’s so corny that it works perfectly for him.

Randy Savage vs. Fatu

After Afa finally gets out of the ring, Savage charges into an
elbow. I wonder if that’s harder than his head. Randy does that one
spot that you only do to a Samoan where he slams him head first into
the mat. The ensuing superkick puts Savage on the floor where he
tries to send Fatu head first into the steps. To paraphrase Savage
at Wrestlemania IX: wrong again Slim Jim breath.

Back in and the beating continues as I have a feeling we’re in the
“Savage gets beaten up for five minutes and then hits the elbow for
the pin” formula. Savage gets sent outside so Afa can get in a few
shots, followed by a shrunken head (just go with it) shot for two.
Fatu goes up but gets crotched, allowing Savage to hit the top rope
ax handle to the floor. Back in and a clothesline sets up the elbow
to put the Samoan away.

Rating: D+. Just a squash here until we got to the ending, which
really didn’t make Savage look all that great. Then again that
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formula got Savage a few World Titles in WCW so maybe there was
something for it. Also, how weird is it to think that Fatu got into
the Hall of Fame on his own and not in a tag team? It’s a stretch to
have him in there at all but it goes to show you that you never know
what you might get out of the right gimmick.

Todd Pettengill makes an appeal to the fans to vote for Savage to be
allowed back on WWF Mania. Gee I wonder if they will. Well I
wouldn’t for 99 cents a call.

Lex Luger says don’t do drugs and I begin to laugh, albeit in a sad
way.

Smoking Gunns vs. Steve Smyth/Jim Massenger

We’ll say Jim gets beaten up first with a double legsweep putting
him down as Cornette talks about going to Toronto to beg Jack Tunney
to keep Luger out of the Royal Rumble. Lou Albano comes out to scout
with Vince talking about Lou managing more Tag Team Champions in WWF
history. Cornette: “Give me time! Give me time!” Bart dropkicks
Massenger down, followed by a top rope bulldog to give Billy the
pin. Total squash.

We look back at Shawn Michaels vs. the 1-2-3 Kid last week with
Razor Ramon’s failed save attempt. Shawn gave him two (fairly bad
for the sake of safety) Razor’s Edges on the floor. Good angle to
advance a good feud.

IRS vs. Todd Mata

Before the match, IRS opens the briefcase and shows off Razor’s
stolen jewelry. IRS throws him into the corner and grabs a
backbreaker as Cornette comes up with a variety of excuses for what
was really in the briefcase. Oh and he’s dating Princess Diana. IRS
grabs a belly to back suplex of all things for the pin. To be fair
his finisher was a clothesline so that’s hardly a stretch.

And now, Yokozuna as Santa Claus! Don’t worry though as it was just
a nightmare. Why was Mr. Fuji right next to Yokozuna’s bed? Is that
in your standard manager contract?

Undertaker vs. JS Storm

That’s one heck of a pop for Undertaker, who was one of the few hot
acts even at this point. Undertaker throws him outside and into the
steps as Cornette rants about the upcoming casket match. The
chokeslam and Tombstone keep this one short.



Undertaker puts him in a bodybag for fun.

Jeff Jarrett debuts next week.

Rick Martel vs. Tim McNeany

I always forget that Martel existed after about 1990. A crossbody
gives Tim two and he gets the same off a sunset flip. Martel elbows
him in the jaw and grabs a front facelock. Tim actually makes a
quick comeback but misses a dropkick, setting up the Boston crab for
the submission. Better than I was expecting for a change.

On Superstars, Owen Hart was sick of hearing about Bret and
challenged him to a match.

Bret Hart vs. Brooklyn Brawler

Hart starts with a hiptoss before going after the arm. The arm work
continues as you can tell Bret isn’t exactly interested in working
hard here. Brawler chokes in the corner a bit but gets slammed off
the top, leaving Cornette to compare the Brawler to Rush Limbaugh.
Bret starts in with the Five Moves of Doom and finishes with the
Sharpshooter.

Rating: D. This was exactly what you would expect from a five minute
Bret vs. Brawler match. If nothing else it gave the announcers a
chance to hype up Bret vs. Owen, which sounds like a very solid
match on paper alone when you ignore the good story behind it. Bret
wasn’t exactly energized out there but it’s hard to blame him for
being a bit lethargic.

Overall Rating: D-. Watching this episode felt like the stereotype
that comes with the older shows: the longer matches are bad and the
squash matches aren’t long enough to care about. The Royal Rumble
and Wrestlemania are starting to shape up though and one of those is
outstanding so at least I have something to look forward to.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
NXT: The Full Sail Years Volumes I and II, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/03/24/kbs-history-of-nxt
-volumes-1-and-2-now-available-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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